	Minute of Meeting of Colintraive and Glendaruel Development Trust Board Sunday 13th May 2012; 14.30; Glendaruel Hall

	Present:
	Charles Dixon-Spain (CDS); John Sutton (JS); Sandra Wilson (SW); Alex McNaughton (AMcN); Donald Walker (DW)
	

	In attendance:
	Rhona Sutherland (RS); Sara McLean (SM)
	

	Apologies:
	Jim McLuckie (JMcL); Colin Boyd (CB); Sadie Dixon-Spain (CDS); Danuta Steedman (DS); John McEwan (JMcE)
	

	Previous minutes:
	Minute of the April meeting was proposed by JS and seconded by CDS. 
	

	Matters Arising:
	Accounts
Current balance was £2422. Electronic payments were authorised by CDS and JS. Final Leader claim to be discussed by CDS and RS immediately after meeting.
	

	
	Office Costs

RS awaiting response from Glendaruel Hall Committee regarding continuation of phone and internet connections. 
	

	
	Kilmodan School

DW reported that the HMI report had been positive and that now the process was complete, it would be an appropriate time to progress the partially completed funding application. CDS reported that SDS would  pursue the delivery of Gaelic for the next academic year. 
	

	
	Glendaruel Hub/Hotel/Village Hall
Whole community consultation would be arranged once CDS had completed reading the report. 

RS reported funding application options for Hall improvements. Big Lottery-Growing Community Assets funding required a business case but this was not an approach preferred by the GHC. A discussion of how this may be necessary in future to secure funding for village halls and ensure their sustainability, In the meantime, generic applications will be submitted to charitable trusts and the CCF project would contribute to insulation.
	

	
	Colintraive Path/Shop/ Parking 
An application had been submitted to the Coastal Communities Fund for the shop project (whole building), and the result of the first stage would be known by the end of May. RS was not hugely confident; there had been massive subscription from west coast highland communities because of the very loose funding criteria. AMcN asked if there were any other funding options. RS considered that the only option then would be to pursue funding for the shop only, 
RS had e-mailed Bute Estates again regarding the footpath but there had been no progress.
RS had contacted the CC chair (MK), regarding the parking lease issue  to determine progress ; CDS would contact MK to determine progress.
	CDS

	
	 Windfarm
CDS  reported that discussions and negotiations are continuing but the process is extremely slow.
	

	
	Stronafian Forest  
RS had sent the completed business plan to FC and HIE and also to ABC Planning Department.   The latter to allow development proposals to be included in the Local Plan currently under review.
The draft lease had not progressed because RS needed to secure the funding for legal fees (from FC and HIE).
RS had met with Kilfinnan and BCLC for some preliminary discussions regarding a joint funding application to Sport Scotland for a mountain biking feasibility study, which would be submitted in November. The board supported this application.


	

	
	Climate Challenge Fund
SMcL reported on project progress to date. Newsletters had been distributed by e-mail, a website and facebook page had been created . The planned community event had been attended by 14 people.18 householders had requested home energy checks and 7 wished renewable visits, with a good spread of interest between Colintraive and Glendaruel. There were no community volunteers yet and as a consequence, the training budget would be carried forward. It was suggested that the two community halls might each have an energy champion and an energy policy.
	

	
	Boundary Change

The board approved a response letter to a community member’s concerns.
	

	
	Cowal Way
An open day (based in Glendaruel Hall), had been planned for the 23rd June 2012, with approximately six walks around the glen. The CC had approved transfer of the CWC to the DT. Board members expressed concern regarding liability and sought clarification about arrangements with land owners; RS was asked to compile a list of questions for the CWC. 
	RS

	
	 AGM
The AGM date was set for 24th June 2012, in Glendaruel Hall at 14.00. Papers would be sent out 2 weeks before the AGM. It was suggested that subscriptions could be collected on a five year term (i.e. £5 for 5 years), to improve efficiency. SMcL suggested that a CGDT e-mail address should be created; this was considered a good idea.
	

	
	Correspondence
1. FC had sent a letter regarding hydro schemes on FC land, but this does not affect us.

2.Argyll & Isles Coast & Countryside Trust.   The Directors agreed that this appears to be a further unnecessary tier which may well dilute funding available for project development at local level.
3. Colintraive Village Hall rental being increased by 10% commencing 1 July.   As our current funding is fixed until October this year, it was agreed that an element of office costs included in the CCF budget be utilised to cover increase.
	

	
	Hydro

There would be no further progress until CDS met with landowner.
	

	
	AOCB  

1. SMcL informed the board that the CCF Development Officer would be visiting on 31st May 2012.
2. JS introduced the Local Housing Strategy and asked if the DT should pursue a designation. RS reminded the board of the planned housing needs analysis. DW suggested that the DT website could be used to determine local housing needs.

	

	
	 Future Meetings:

The next meeting was arranged for Monday 11th June 2012 in Colintraive Hall at 18.00.

	

	
	The meeting ended at 16.50
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	ADOPTION:    
	Proposed:Alex McNaughton
 

                             
	

	
	Seconded:John Sutton
	

	
	SIGNED:  Charles-Dixon Spain
             Chairman

       
	

	
	DATE:      11 June 2012
 

 
	

	
	DATE:    11 June 2012   

	


